Sunnyside Washi ngton June 12 1953

Dear Click,

You are certainly doing a great service for the Fort Simcoe Restoration movement and consequently for the Valley and the State. Your article in the Republic of last night, with appropriate pictures for this particular stage of the work, just couldn't have been better in my opinion.

We had a very nice meeting with Mr. Bucklin Wednesday. He assured the Board that it was the Park Board's intention to carry out the wishes of our own Society. It looks as though the whole program would now go along smoothly and as rapidly as the money permits. Bucklin made the remark that his board would look to our Society for historical accuracy in carrying out restoration.

Thanks again Click. You are doing a fine job.

Sincerely

Roscoe Sheller

pred